YOUR MISSIONARIES SERVING IN HONDURAS LARRY AND SHERRY WALKER TEL: 504-239-3614

WALKERS' FINAL MILE

Final Issue July 2010

GOD CONTINUES THE WORK

It has been a long time since we have had a newsletter and I apologize. I don't want to make any excuses because you deserve updates on what God is doing in our lives and ministry.

2009 was a hard year due to all of the political problems in Honduras and the delay to our project Honduras 100 caused by these problems. We are thankful that, in the end, the situation, while not completely resolved, has become so much better.

2010 has brought a much brighter outlook and to date we have been very successful with Project Honduras 100 on several fronts. First, God has brought a wonderful family to continue the work on this project while Sherry and I return to the US after being in Honduras for these last 5 years (more on our plans later). Brad and Shelly Foltz, with their 3 girls, from West Virginia, have arrived in Honduras after 3 years of planning and preparation and will continue this project in the future. Secondly, we were able to complete 9 more tabernacles this year as of this date, and have at least 3 more lined up for the rest of the year with hopes of perhaps more. Thirdly, through a very generous team member who worked on a recent project, we were able to add two new pieces of valuable equipment, a welding machine and a cement mixer, which will serve the project well as it continues toward 100 churches. And fourthly, we have been successful, now after 5 years of construction, in completing a total of 64 tabernacles. To God be all of the

Success, too, has come to Sherry's ministry of "Bolsas de Amor" as she was recently able to fill several hundred bags of love for distribution to unfortunate women abused on the streets of Honduras as well as many women serving time in the women's prisons. Also, Sherry was able to pass on the "torch" of this ministry to a wonderful woman in our home church in Tegucigalpa whom we believe will continue this outreach to women who are in great need. Many thanks are in order for the many friends who put together products for these bags of love and monies given to buy Bibles and tracts to accompany the toiletry products given to the women in need. Heaven will reveal surprises of souls that have been touched as a result of Sherry's outreach of love.

OUR FINAL CHAPTER

After 29 years of missions service in four different countries, Kenya, Paraguay, Costa Rica and Honduras, two languages learned, Swahili and Spanish, thousands of miles traveled in some 18 different countries, countless rich experiences, witness of God's miracle power, innumerable friends made, 64 Africa Tabernacles built in Honduras, and most important, the fulfillment of God's call and will, Sherry and I believe, with God's permission, it is time to pass our torch to someone else and move on to the next phase of our lives. Words are not adequate to say thanks to those of you who have given and prayed to make this a successful path of service. None of the above mentioned would have been possible without your obedience to God. We have been so privileged to be a part of God's plan in reaching people for the kingdom of God. We are retiring, not from God's work, but from this phase of our lives. We continue to covet your prayers for adjustments to our future. We love you all and may God richly bless you in the future.

Prayer Request

Our future to continue in God's plan and will.

Honduras 100 and it's success for the future. Especially remember Omar Sanchez and Yojan Marder, Hondurans who have worked for years with Honduras 100.

Brad and Shelly Foltz, the family replacing us. Pray also for their ministry with Convoy of Hope. They have a lot of responsibility.

Country of Honduras and it's political situation

Adjustments that Sherry and I will have to make after 29 years as missionaries. We have lived out of our culture now for so many years and we will have to adjust...

You can still follow progress on Honduras 100 at the website,

www.Honduras100.org